# THE YELLOW SHEET

# MAY 29TH-JUNE 4TH, 2022

Sunday, May 29th:

7:30 AM Traditional Worship w/Communion—

SLC

9:00 AM Traditional Worship w/Communion—

SLC

10:15 AM Bible Study—SLC 6:00 PM NO YAT Events

Monday, May 30th: Memorial Day—Offices Closed No Scheduled Events

# Tuesday, May 31st:

8:00 AM Quilters—Parlors

9:30 AM MStaff Meeting—Bethany Rm

3:30 PM GriefShare—Parlors

6:30 PM Trinity Softball Game @ Sunnyvale 2

### Wednesday, June 1st:

9:00 AM Bible Study—Parlors 5:30 PM Bible Study—Parlors

## Thursday, June 2nd:

6:00 PM Praise Team Rehearsal—Music Rm

6:00 PM JuBellation Rehearsal—SLC 7:00 PM Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal—SLC

# Friday, June 3rd:

8:00 AM Bulletin Assembly—Parlors

# Saturday, June 4th:

5:00 PM Pentecost Contemporary Worship w/

Communion—SLC

Worship videos are available on our website and the Trinity Lutheran Wausau YouTube channel.

\*Please note that offices will be closed in observance of Memorial Day.

HANDBELL REFURBISHING PROJECT is now fully funded! Thank you for your incredibly generous support! We look forward to getting our handbells refurbished this summer!

ATTENTION HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES! Graduation is an important achievement, and we as a congregation want to rejoice with you! We will be recognizing those graduating from high school at the 9:00am service on Sunday, June 12th in the Spiritual Life Center. At 8:00am, there will be a reception in your honor in the Cafeteria. Please wear your caps and gowns if you have them. Both the graduates and their parents will walk in together prior to the start of the 9:00am service. Seats will be reserved for everyone involved. Please call or text Mr. Stengl at 715-573-0175 if you plan to attend, and let us know how many will be present so that adequate seating and refreshments are made available.

BIBLE STUDY: WORSHIP Come join us this summer as we study the topic of worship. Pastor Smith and Matt Hoehne will co-teach this study as we look at the who, what, where, when, and why of worship, the symbols of worship, the traditions of worship, and much, much more. Join us on Sundays at 10:15am in the Spiritual Life Center and Wednesdays at 9:00am and 5:30pm in the Parlors as we look at this vital topic for our spiritual lives.

SPECIAL THANKS TO BONNIE LAWRENCE, who has planted the East 5th Avenue planter for the past 8 years! Bonnie is ready to pass this along to someone else who feels passionate about keeping the grounds at Trinity beautiful through the growing season. We have taken the liberty of planting this year in dedication of Bonnie's service. Please let someone in the Church Office know if you are interested in taking this on in future years!

HYMN SING NEEDS YOU! As a summer outreach, the Sanctuary Choir invites you to sing some old favorite hymns at the Sylvan Crossings assisted living facility (1605 Evergreen Rd, Wausau) on Wednesday, June 8th at 6pm. There are no rehearsals, and anyone who can sing the melody is welcome. Please RSVP to Matt Hoehne at 715-842-0769 if you would like to join us! Future dates/places include: Wednesdays, July 13 (Renaissance Assisted Living); Aug. 24 (Applegate Terrace); and Sept. 7 (Acorn Hill).

**TRINITY SOFTBALL** Come cheer on the Trinity softball team! Here is their full schedule through June (all games are at Sunnyvale 2):

May 31 @ 6:30pm June 21 @ 7:30pm (DH) June 7 @ 8:30pm June 21 @ 8:30pm (DH) June 14 @ 7:30pm June 28 @ 6:30pm

YOUTH AT TRINITY (YAT) (for Grades 7th-12th) is having its YAT Summer Kick-Off Picnic at the Youth House on June 12th at 6:00pm—join us for delicious food, fun & games!

TRINITY TOURS: CREATION MUSEUM/ARK EXPERIENCE
TRIP: SEPTEMBER 13-16, 2022 The bus is filled and we are now waiting on pricing and details from Lamer's.
Reservation forms with details of the tour, deposit and final payment due dates will be mailed out in June to all those who signed up for the tour.

TRINITY WOODCHUCKS EVENT Enjoy Trinity family night at Athletic Park with the Woodchucks on Friday, June 3rd. Tickets are \$10 each and include a seat in the Aspirus Health Terrace near the left field foul pole, as well as food and drinks. Children two and under are free. First pitch is at 6:35pm against the Green Bay Rockers. Gates open one hour before. Please provide payment and RSVP to the church office ASAP! For any questions, contact Bryon Graff at chairman@trinitynet.org.

PLAY BALL! Trinity Tours is going to a Brewer game vs. the Los Angeles Dodgers on Thursday, August 18th. Game time is 1:10pm, and we will be taking a Lamar's bus to the game. The cost of game is \$90.00. This includes Lower Box seats, transportation to and from the game, and a \$10.00 Culvers gift card for dinner on the way home. Registration forms are available in the Narthex and at the Reception Desk. A \$25 deposit is due to reserve your seat, and we will be taking deposits as long as seats are available. The rest of the cost (\$65) is due July 1st. Come out for fellowship and to cheer on the Brewers! If you have questions on the game trip, please contact Doug Beisner at 715-845-3095 or email dibeisner@charter.net.

SCRIP PROGRAM CHANGES In order to participate in the SCRIP Program, 90% of it is supposed to be volunteer-based. Our current volunteers are doing a great job of selling SCRIP on the weekends between services, but they could use some help on Saturdays! If you are interested in helping in this way, please contact Lisa Lessmiller at <a href="mailto:lisaahilker@hotmail.com">lisaahilker@hotmail.com</a>. We also have a volunteer who reconciles the SCRIP inventory to ensure that the cards are being sold for correct amounts. That is going very well.

Here's where we need help with for SCRIP: The offices are looking for volunteers to sell SCRIP (and help with some simple office work like greeting, stuffing envelopes, thank you notes, etc.) Mon-Fri, 10am-2pm. This will help offset the paid time that our office assistants are spending on the SCRIP program for now. If you would like to learn more about these weekday volunteer opportunities, please call 715-842-0769.

Beginning May 31, the SCRIP cart will be locked away Mon-Fri at 2pm (as opposed to 3pm now). The office may be open after that, but we will not have access to the SCRIP cart after 2pm. Please plan accordingly for SCRIP sales from 8am-2pm beginning May 31. Our hope is that, once we are fully staffed and trained in the offices again, we will resume later hours in the office and be able to offer SCRIP in those later hours.

Join Our Discipleship Bible Study This Summer What did Jesus have in mind when He chose those first disciples? What was His plan when He told those disciples that they were to "make disciples" (Matthew 28:19)? What is the role of disciples in the church today? Come to "The Discipleship Adventure" Bible Study and learn the answer to these questions...and many more. The study will focus on the book of Acts that gives a portrayal of discipleship in action. This foursession Bible study is scheduled for the four Tuesdays in June, 3:00-4:30pm in the Parlors. It will be led by Pastor Dan Kohn. His book—Discipleship In The Postmodern Age will be available. Please RSVP to the church office no later than Friday, June 3rd so that we can have enough copies of the book available!

Buy Scrip Gift Cards after the 5pm Saturday service, after the 7:30am Sunday service until the 9am service, and after the 9am service until the 10:15am Spiritual Growth Hour. With the Sanctuary construction projects in full swing, Scrip is between worship services is being sold outside the SLC. Please note that we have some vacancies in our Scrip seller schedule on Saturdays, so the Scrip cart may not always be out at that time.

ADULT CONFIRMATION BIBLE STUDY will be held on Sunday, June 19th at 10:15am in the Spiritual Life Center and Wednesday, June 22nd at 9:00am & 5:30pm in the Parlors. Whether you are interested in becoming a member at Trinity Lutheran Church or would like to brush up on Luther's Catechism, Adult Confirmation Class is for you! There are four distinct classes (numbered 1-4), and we will offer one per month. Prospective members can begin with any class and should keep track of which classes they have attended and still need to attend. This month will be Class #4: Confession and Sacraments. After attending all four, you will become a member at Trinity Lutheran Church.

PRAYER is essential for our daily walk with God. Here at Trinity we have the opportunity to lift up the needs of others who request prayers each week on the Friendship Pads or to our church office. Please consider joining Trinity's prayer team. All that is required is a willing heart to lift up each prayer request to the Lord. If you are interested, please provide your email address to the church office using <a href="mailto:prayers@trinitynet.org">prayers@trinitynet.org</a>. Each week, prayer requests will be sent out to the email you have provided, reaching our Prayer Team and pastoral staff. The power of prayer is effective!

**TRINITY CARNVIAL UPDATE** Thanks to the wonderful support of the Trinity congregation and our amazing volunteers, we were able to raise over \$10,000. We had many "non-Trinity" people attend, and it was truly a community outreach! Thanks again to everyone for the support! We are looking forward to making the Trinity Carnival even better next year!

PASTORAL ON-CALL PHONE In the event that you need to leave a voicemail, please include your name and phone number in the message. This is needed even if your call goes through the Trinity phone system. The pastor on-call will need this information in order to follow up. Thank you!

**LWML** The biennial convention for the Lutheran Women's Missionary League of the North Wisconsin District is June 16-18 at the Radisson in Green Bay, WI. The theme, "Women of Faith" will be led by many women speakers: Sharla Fritz, our Bible study leader, POBLO, Women to the Pearl, Lutheran Bible Translators, Linda Reiser, past national LWML President, and music led by Heather Ruesch. There is an opening service free for everyone on Thursday evening, and then the main convention speakers on Friday, and finishing up by Saturday noon. Another highlight of convention is that delegates vote for the North Wisconsin District Mission Grants that we will sponsor for the next 2 years. We'd love to have women new to LWML come and have this uplifting experience with us. Contact Sharon Hanke (srhanke@gmail.com) or go online to lwmlnwd.org for all the registration information. Our national mission grant emphasis this month is "Redeeming Life Maternity Home" in Illinois. The \$100,000 grant will provide the salary to hire a deaconess so the organization can offer counseling as well as stable home (rent, utilities, and food) for single at-risk women in a crisis pregnancy. What a timely mission to learn about considering the pending Supreme Court decisions.

"Under Sunday" Orphan Grain Train Special Pro-Ject Destitute people around the world need basic necessities. Thousands of children in India, Latvia, Liberia, Nicaragua, and other countries helped by Orphan Grain Train do not have good underwear or socks. With only the shirt on their backs since the day of their destitution, it's difficult for them to obtain good clothes, not to mention: underwear! Collect NEW underwear for Orphan Grain Train to send to needy people—all sizes needed! Trinity will have collection boxes outside the SLC and at the Reception Desk. Collection will run in June, July, and August. **GRIEFSHARE** Trinity's final Spring GriefShare will be on Tuesday, May 31st from 3:30 to 5:00pm in the Parlors. All are welcome who are seeking hope and healing after a major loss in their life. Questions? Contact Pastor Dan at (715) 610-2400.

WVLHS OPEN GOLF OUTING will be held at Indianhead Golf Course on Saturday, June 25th starting at 9:00AM. This outing is a 4-person scramble, so put together your team and plan to come out and spend the day with us on the course!! This is a great event for people of all abilities and the fun and fellowship are second to none!! Registration forms can be found on the school website at <a href="https://www.wvlhs.org">www.wvlhs.org</a>. See you on the course!



**ALTAR FLOWERS** are given by Elgart & Eunice Baumann in honor of their 55th wedding anniversary and Eunice's birthday on June 3rd

#### GIFTS AND MEMORIALS:

† In memory of their parents and in honor of their 55th wedding anniversary and Eunice's 80th birthday, a gift was given to the Building Restoration fund by Elgart & Eunice Baumann

#### HOSPITALIZED AS OF MAY 26TH:

#### **Aspirus:**

Donald Huehnerfuss

## **Marshfield Medical Center—Weston:**

No one listed

### FINANCIALS FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 15TH:

- \$ 271.19 SCRIP Profit Users: 19 (10% to Church, 90% rebates to SCRIP users)
- 605 Debt Reduction
- \$ 20.041 Gen. Tithes and Offerings
- \$ 21,171 4-Week Average: General Tithes and Offerings
- \$ 21,393 YTD Weekly Average: General Tithes and Offerings

Our current budget accounts for a weekly offering of about \$21,965.

Thank you for your generous contributions to Trinity Lutheran Church!

Her children rise up and call her blessed; her husband also, and he praises her: but a woman who fears the Lord, she shall be praised. Proverbs 31:28, 30b

#### ATTENDANCE FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 22ND:

Worship: 333

## TUNE IN TO TRINITY ON SPECTRUM CHANNEL 980!

- $9\ PM\ Wednesday......Traditional\ Worship$
- 2 PM THURSDAY......Traditional Worship 8 AM FRIDAY......Traditional Worship
- Trinity Lutheran Church & School 501 STEWART AVENUE, WAUSAU, WI 54401

Church: 715-842-0769 School: 715-848-0166

EMAIL: TRINITY@TRINITYNET.ORG
Web: www.trinitywausau.org